STATE REHABILITATION COUNCIL
MEETING MINUTES
October 15, 2007

SRC MEMBERS PRESENT: 
In Wilmington: Andrea Guest, Brenda Rodriguez, Wade Churchfield, Carol Barnett,  Melissa Shahan
           In Georgetown: Al Rose, Charlotte Herbert, Brian Bard, Mark Chamberlin,  Steve Huber
SRC MEMBERS ABSENT:  Kathryn Herel, Doyle Dobbins, Melinda Rittenhouse, Lisa Furber
DVR STAFF PRESENT:  Ed Tos, Mary Schenk in Wilmington.  James Carter, Tammy Clifton in Georgetown
GUEST PRESENT:  Jarrod Lippi from The Independent Living Center and the SILC, Debbie Briddell from DIB and SILC, Stephanie Ziegenhorn from OCI and Steve Slotkin – VR Services consumer.
	TOPIC


	DISCUSSION


	ACTION



	CALL TO ORDER:  
Wade Churchfield – SRC Chairman


	· Wade Churchfield - SRC Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:15 PM.  He also welcomed everyone at the Wilmington and Georgetown sites to the meeting and everyone introduced themselves.

	· Listed above are all of the SRC members, DVR personnel and visitors present at this meeting at both the DOL Fox Valley Site and the DOL Georgetown site using video conferencing equipment.  The chairman requested anyone attending the meeting who would be interested in becoming an SRC member to forward their contact information (phone number and email address) to Mary Schenk.


	DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Andrea Guest
	· Happy New Year – October 1, 2007 start of FY 2008.  
· VR Directors announced VR met the 2007 FY Goal -  850 individuals obtained and maintained employment for at least 90 day.  Delaware VR was able to serve over 4,000 people in FY 2007, and most will continue to be active in the VR Program in 2008... 
· Federal  - 80% of funds from US Department of Education.  There is no movement on reauthorization of the Rehab Act this session.  The 2008 Budget is not passed yet to either.
· State  - VR gets a 20% match fairly automatically from the State as long as we get Federal Funds.  State Budget Hearing is Tuesday, 11/6/07, at 10:30 am in the Tattnall Building in Dover.

· Notes on VR Staff – 

· Sandy Miller hired as new program specialist.
· Crystal Sheats is the new District Administrator in Dover replacing Georgia Fegley who retired.

· Projects:   
· We hired consultants from the Institute for Community Inclusion from the University of Mass.  They will look at strengenthing our linkages with DE Psychiatric Center. 

· Autism – Small pilot program with Asperger’s students who attend high school in the Christina School District.  Christina School District was chosen because it is the largest district in the State and we will get a good sampling of students and after the program is developed we will move it out to other districts.

· QUESTIONS FROM THE SRC TO THE DIRECTOR:  How is the program at DT&CC going?  
The Early Start program which is a partnership with VR, Dept. of Education, DDDS & Easter Seals, which was the brainchild of SRC member Mark Chamberlin) is another example of successful partnerships.  

· VR likes the opportunity to work with students or adults who have significant challenges or barriers.  We try to follow the philosophy not to screen people out.  To say if you want to go to work and you have disabilities that qualifies for our program and key, you want to go to work, it is up to VR to find the supports and services to make that all happen.
	VR funding currently is thru Continuing Resolution
.
· Hearing room is small and DelARF will  send a rep. to testify.
· Her focus will be training for VR and some special projects.
· The project is supported employment for people with mental illness – primarily those who are located at the CCCP’s.  It will take a look at VR being involved with transition when individuals move out of DPC to CCCP’s.
· In about six months, when the project is up and running we will come back to the SRC and present it in more detail.
· Very well.  Program started with 20 students at the Stanton/Wilmington Campus and now has grown.  Program is in the DT&CC Wilmington, Stanton and Dover campus and we are working with them to get set up in the Sussex County campus.  DT&CC and this program will be highlighted at the GCEPD Awards Luncheon at the Chase Center on 10/17/07.  It is another example of how successful partnering can work for excellent results. 

· Early Start Program works with students with a lot of barriers.  Gets the students job opportunities in school, helps to keep them working during the summer while they are in school then ideally have a smooth transition from school to work when they graduate.  The first year 15 students graduated in this program.  Twenty five students graduated in June 07.  Another 38 will graduate in June 08.   

	DECEMBER SRC MEETING:  Wade Churchfield
	· Nominations for SRC officers at the December meeting.
· The location of the December Dinner meeting is now under consideration.
	· Please think about putting your name in for consideration.
· Information and arrangements for this meeting will be forwarded to all as soon as possible.  The December meeting is a  dinner meeting to show appreciation to the SRC members  but there will be some business.  

	RFP PROCESS REPORT:
Brian Bard
	· Brian Bard represented the SRC during the recent Request for Proposal process to develop Purchase of Services agreements with service providers.
	· Brian described the RFP process to the Council.  Vendors made presentations to a VR panel which included the SRC representative.  It was a very busy three day process selected providers for services for VR Clients.  Mr. Bard found the process very informative and recommended that two years from now another SRC member would also enjoy the process. 

	GOALS & PRIORITIES:
Ed Tos
	· The SRC and VR must develop goals & priorities each fiscal year.  They are developed at the joint VR/SRC Retreat in February.  The five Goals and Priorities developed this past February are on the attached list.  The Rehab Services Administration has recently come out with some guidance and said VR needs to have goals which are specifically measurable, if VR doesn’t (and we don’t) we made the decision to pick goals which are “breakout” goals).   VR need to establish “benchmarks” for each goal so there can be some objective measurement on the progress towards achieving that goal.
	· Ed Tos looked at the goals and priorities and on behalf of DVR/SRC he identified some “benchmarks” for the five goals and priorities to use to measure our progress, which is included in the State Plan.  Mr. Tos then identified each FY2008 Goals and Priorities and to explain each point.

· Attached is a copy of the final DVR FY2008 GOALS & PRIORITOES. 

	COMMITTEE & PROJECT TEAM REPORTS:
	· Brian Bard emailed and presented the SRC members with the draft of a letter designed to recruit members from the business community for SRC membership.

	· The letter will be reviewed and discussed at a future meeting.  There was a discussion to the effect that face to face contact was preferable.

	SRC COMPOSITION:  Ed Tos
	· RSA APPROVED Delaware’s state plan, with one condition.  The composition of the SRC needs to come into compliance with federal guidelines before the end of the fiscal year.
	· The SRC Formula – Requirements – Strategies to fill SRC.  VR has assured the RSA by the end of FY2008 our SRC would be in compliance with the Rehab Act.  By the end of the year they will ask who is on the SRC and what capacity they fill.  We need the following to fill the SRC as specified:

· 1.  Must be willing to serve on SRC.

· 2.  Submit application to the Governors office and be appointed by the Governor to serve.
· Majority of the people on the SRC meed to be people with disabilities which insure the council is a voice for people with disabilities.

· SRC must have 1 from SILC, 1 from PIC, 1 from CAP, 1 VR Counselor, a current rehab services provider, 4  from business/industry/labor, 1 disability advocacy group , a current or former VR client and 1 from the WIB.  The primary need is people from business and industry and who have a disability.  Discussion on ideas on how to recruit new members. The more personal, direct way to recruit, use of food.  The VR director asked each VR member to come up with two names and send them to the SRC membership committee members.  Remember they have to be a volunteer who wants to do this work.  The SRC Vice Chair is also the membership committee chair.

 

	DVI – STATE REHABILITATION COUNCIL:  Debbie Briddell
	· Debbie Briddell, Chair of the Division for the Visually Impaired State Rehabilitation Council and President of the State Chapter of the National Federation for the Blind attended the meeting to explore the idea of the DVI SRC and DVR SRC sharing expenses for travel, to training and membership due in national groups which would benefit both SRC’s.
	· Ms. Briddell explained that the DVI SRC has a very small budget.  Travel to and participation in meetings/trainings is not possible.  Suggestion made to hold a joint retreat to see if both groups could work together to share expenses.  Ms. Briddell explained that the DVI SRC is committed to the National Coalition for State Rehabilitation Councils (NCSRC) and would like assistance from the DVR SRC on paying dues.  They also would like to attend the CSAVR Spring and Fall conference.  
· These proposals will be discussed at a future meeting. 

	REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM THE 6/11/07 SRC MEETING:
	· Minutes from the 6/11/07 SRC meeting were reviewed by all SRC members present.
	· Minutes from the 6/10/07 SRC meeting were approved as written.

	2007 SRC ANNUAL REPORT:  

	· Wade Churchfield, Lisa Furber and Ed Tos are the members of the SRC Annual Report team.  The 2007 Annual Report should be ready to be printed and distributed by the end of December.  Mr. Churchfield made request of members regarding input of material for this report.  
	· The Chairman requested the SRC members send any material they have for the Annual Report to Mary Schenk at DVR accumulate for the Annual Report Committee.  He is looking for reports on committee and work groups activities from the Chair persons of the group.  He would also appreciate any presentation or perspective an SRC member would like to share.  He will have copies of Annual Reports he has received from SRC’s in other state at the December meeting for review.

	MEETING ADJ0URNED:
	· The Chairman called for the meeting to be adjourned at 6:20 PM.  
	· A motion for adjournment of the SRC meeting was made and seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM.

	
	
	· 

	
	
	· 


DIVISION OF VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION

FY 2008:  GOALS & PRIORITES

1. Provide quality employment outcome for people with disabilities.
a. RSA Standard & Indicators

i. Number of outcomes

ii. Average hourly wage

b. Consumer satisfaction survey

2. Support training programs that reflect opportunities in the labor market.
a. More training choices for clients in areas of job availability

b. Training programs with changed curriculum/ methodologies

c. Track outcomes per training program

3. Continue to recruit, develop and retain qualified DVR counselors.
a. Create a training opportunities for DVR staff

b. Number of staff training hours per year

4. Expand opportunities for students to transition from school to work.
a. More $$ for training and education

b. More education/training choices

c. More students served and more outcomes

5. Identify funding resources to maintain new initiatives (CLIMB; HS/HT)
a. Grant programs

b. Grant funds
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